
Weekly Newsletter 11th October 2024

Dates for the diary

Dear parents and carers,
Thank you to our wonderful Year 6 for leading us at their class 
Mass this morning. It was a really lovely celebration which they 
shared with their parents and some of our governors. Thank you, 
as always, to Father Rob for celebrating the sacrament with us 
beautifully and for your wise words about remembering to be 
grateful for the fruits of the earth and for all the gifts we are so 
lucky to have but sometimes take for granted. 
All around the school children have been engaged in their learning 
and we have really enjoyed welcoming parents in for book looks. 
The choir is in fine voice, once again, and we are looking forward to 
seeing them participate in a choral competition in a few weeks 
time. We will soon be releasing more information about that. 
It’s exceptionally good news that now every child in our school has 
a voice! This week we had our very fist committee meetings for our 
Pupil Parliament. I am looking forward to meeting with the 
Ambassadors from each committee, who will share their 
committee’s ideas as to how we can make our school even better 
than it already is! Have a wonderful weekend everyone!
God Bless. 
Mrs Grace.

Mrs Grace  

15th October – Parents’ Evening 
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
17th October - Parents’ Evening
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
Tuesday 12th Nov Evening choir 
Competition in Woking more details 
to follow.
22nd November Y5 Class Mass 9am
29th November Year 4 Class Mass 
9am
6th December KS2 Advent Reflection 
performance at church 9am
11th December Nativity 2.30pm for 
YR parents plus half of Y1 parents
12th December Nativity 2.30pm for 
Y2 parents and the other half of Y1 
parents
20th December End of Autumn Term
1pm finish

Friday Choir Practice Fun on the playground  in KS2



News at St Hughs

Rosary Club - Mondays in October 12.15-12.30pm.
If your child would like to bring their Rosary Beads in to come and pray 
the Rosary on Mondays, then please feel free to send them in. Leo and 
Clement with our support will be leading the club and we hope to base 
it in the Creation Garden, weather permitting.

Pupil Parliament Meeting at St Hugh of Lincoln School

On Wednesday 9th October, the whole school took part in an exciting Pupil Parliament meeting, 
showcasing leadership opportunities and giving every pupil a voice. The Pupil Parliament encourages 
children to develop key skills like communication, organisation, and debating through important roles and 
new experiences.
Each committee - led by a Chairperson, Secretary, and Treasurer - held meetings with clear agendas. From 
promoting healthy eating in the Food Committee to inspiring eco-friendly actions through the Eco 
Committee, members work together to make positive changes. During the meeting, pupils discussed 
projects and challenges, ensuring everyone's views are considered.
Committees like Wellbeing, Sports, Art, and Reading, among others, are helping to shape the future of the 
school. Whether it's planning events, improving school life, or encouraging creativity, the Pupil Parliament 
is truly making a difference for all students at St Hugh’s!

The RE committee at their first meeting led by 
Mrs Grace



Safeguarding
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's welfare, 
please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, or 
dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day.

Information Board

Is your child a Young Carer?

A Young Carer is defined as someone who is under 18 years of age and provides regular and ongoing 
care to a family member who is physically or mentally ill, disabled, or misuses substances. They will 
take on additional responsibilities to those appropriate to their age and development. Young carers 
may be primary carers, such as caring for a parent, or a secondary carer, such as helping to care for a 
sibling.

A Young Carer may undertake some or all of the following:
 Practical tasks
 Physical care
 Personal and intimate care
 Emotional support
 Household management
 Looking after siblings
 Interpretation
 Administering medication

Support that we may be able to offer for Young Carers is support with extra-curricular activities, 
targeted intervention to support achievement where necessary and a safe place to support mental 
health and well-being.

If you would like to talk to someone about your child being a Young Carer, please contact our 
designated Young Carers Champions Mrs Pickard or Mrs Barker or email info@sthugh-of-
lincoln.surrey.sch.uk

You can find more information about support for Young Carers through the web links provided below 
https://www.actionforcarers.org.uk

mailto:info@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.actionforcarers.org.uk/


Reception – Saint Bernadette

Text
Reception have had a very exciting time when the paramedics came to visit. We learnt about all the important 
equipment they use to help us if we are in need. We were shown how things work and we had great fun realising 
that it wasn’t at all scary. The ambulance was amazing! We all went inside and sat on the bed. We asked some 
brilliant questions and gave some excellent answers to some questions. 

Why do we wear a helmet and bright yellow jacket? 
“ to keep you safe, so people can see you and you don’t hurt your head.”   Franklyn
What do you think this machine does?
“It’s the beep of your heart” Luca   

We had some excellent patients in our class and we are very grateful for the ambulance coming to see us. When 
the ambulance left  we saw the blue flashing lights and heard the sirens. “ These tell people that the ambulance is 
coming” Saoirse

Fred Talk: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cE5uCoSU/38n7EFOk
Sounds we have learnt: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/rNuZmC9U/VLxexZCe
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Tp1S6X87/FpI3a9Y1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9zLX2qPI/DMH8cLAk

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cE5uCoSU/38n7EFOk
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/rNuZmC9U/VLxexZCe
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Tp1S6X87/FpI3a9Y1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9zLX2qPI/DMH8cLAk


Year 1 – Saint George

Text On Wednesday afternoon, the children navigated their way around the Hermitage estate, along the 
canal and back to school. They used everyday directions and locational language to find an open space. 
Throughout this unit of work, Year 1 have been identifying places that are near or far, places we go 
often and rarely and this week we have begun learning about maps and map-making. The children are 
now able to describe the route that we took on a simple map. Thank you to our parent helpers for 
giving up their time to escort us safely on our walk. The children were fantastic ambassadors of our 
school.

Green Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EQAHabE8/ztZbMAeu
Pink Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/x7aLAtin/LugZCY4o
Orange Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ivrRLqsL/RQNlnRFy

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EQAHabE8/ztZbMAeu
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/x7aLAtin/LugZCY4o
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ivrRLqsL/RQNlnRFy


Year 2 – Saint Francis

TextWhat a wonderful week full of learning! In our Master Reader lessons we read a fiction book called “The
invisible clothes” about a vain Emperor and a cunning tailor. In English we learned how to write
persuasively. We used persuasive sentences to convince our friends to come and visit the Art Gallery
(based on the story Claude in the City). In maths we used manipulatives to learn how to add or subtract
a two-digit number to a one-digit number. In Geography we used the iPads and we learned how to use
the weather app to read the weather in the capital cities of the UK. In science we tested different
materials in water to see if they were waterproof or absorbent. In RE we wrote beautiful poems about
God’s creation. The highlight of our week was Art where we finished our Teddy Bear sketches, we added
texture and volume. They look truly amazing! We are such great artists!
Thank you to the parents that could come to our Book Look on Tuesday, it was amazing to have you in
school and your children loved sharing their lovely learning to their families.

This week’s spelling rule (CONTINUE): Soft c When c comes just before I, y or e it 

usually makes the s sound. Example: city, rice.

Red words: should, everybody, people, child, any, walk.

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/YyxETKcl/u7oZ8fpq


Year 3 loved exploring botanical art this week. Using zoomed in images of plants, the children created 
their own floral inspired art. We used watercolour paints to create bright and bold final pieces!

In English, we have been looking at fairy tales and their endings. The children worked so hard to create 
their own ‘unhappy’ ending of the story Hansel and Gretel. 

Year 3 – Saint Veronica

Our spelling rule this week is: Words ending with –il and words where s makes the zh sound.
For example: fossil, stencil, usual, television
Orange words: fruit, often, business, eight, weight, probably



Year 4 – Saint Teresa of Calcutta

This week in Year 4 the children have been enjoying writing up their non-chronological report in English 
all about Australia. They focused extremely hard last week on gathering all the information which they 
needed using the IPads and have transferred their notes into a beautifully detailed double page spread. 
A key focus throughout their learning this week was for all the children to take care in correctly 
grouping third information into appropriate paragraphs, including sub-headings in their writing and 
continuing to use expanded noun phrases. 

Our spelling rule this week is: ending in zhuh spelt -sure

For example: measure, treasure, pleasure, enclosure.

Orange words: sentence, straight, special, occasionally, children, could.



Year 5 – Saint Raphael

Our spelling rule this week is: adding the prefix-sub
For example: subway, subheading, submarine, subtitle
Our 6 orange words are: equipment, criticise, familiar, individual, dictionary, 
frequently

This week in History, the children engaged in a thoughtful exploration of the Anglo-Saxon period, crafting 
balanced arguments about whether this era should be labelled as the "Dark Ages." Over the past four 
weeks, they examined a wealth of evidence, including the remarkable discoveries at Sutton Hoo and the 
Staffordshire Hoard, as well as insights from Bede’s Ecclesiastical History of the English People and the 
stunning artistry of the Lindisfarne Gospels. Their arguments encouraged critical thinking and a deeper 
understanding of how history can be interpreted in various ways.



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe

Our 6 orange words are: familiar, explantation, foreign, forty, frequently, 
government.

The year 6 children had fun this week within RE as they learnt about The Christian belief in original sin 
and how Jesus restored this.  Within their learning on creation, they created a book entitled ‘God’s 
Plan’ for a year 1 reader, which detailed the creation story and how God sent Jesus to allow humanity 
to receive forgiveness and develop a relationship with god.  The children created some lovely books to 
share with the younger children, adapting the words within the story to help their understanding and 
including some images to support the narrative.  We were very proud of the standard of work produced 
and how they supported the younger children when they shared them with them later in the week.  
Great work year 6! 



Friends News 

The money raised through Friends fundraising goes toward projects to support the 

school.  Currently we are fundraising for all weather surfacing under the KS2 gym 

equipment and table tennis tables – our target is £20,000!



Friends News 

Christmas Bazaar - Saturday 23 November from 11.00am-2.00pm in the Parish 

Hall. To help defray the costs of the Bazaar, would your company be willing to sponsor 
the cost of the Grand Draw tickets at a cost of approximately £70 or cover the 1st 
Prize of £100? If so, please contact the Parish Office (knaphill@abdiocese.org.uk) or 
The Friends (friendsofsthughspta@gmail.com)

Please read on the next page, the vacant roles and see where your 

talents could make the Friends and the events offered to St Hugh of 

Lincoln school even better. Please remember any role can be shared 

and any support is greatly appreciated.  

Please do contact Anna Larkham or Mrs Barker if you would like 

to talk more about any of the roles.

mailto:knaphill@abdiocese.org.uk
mailto:friendsofsthughspta@gmail.com


Friends News 
Role Descriptions for supporting 

The Friends of St Hugh. 



Friends News 
Role Description for supporting

The Friends of St Hugh continued


